MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Spiegel, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly
carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, August 25, 2020
be adjourned in memory of Joel Blain, who passed away on August 3, 2020, just three months
from his 80" birthday.

Joel was born October 15, 1940 in Huntington Park, California, and grew up in South
Gate. He was the proud son of a Supervising rubber worker, at the B.F. Goodrich tire factory.
His mother was a secretary who went to college in her 60’s and later became a realtor.

Joel arrived at the recently opened University of California, Riverside, in 1958, and
became editor of the school paper. In 1962, he married Carol Ryan. Joel joined the Press-
Enterprise in 1965, and eventually joined the editorial team. In 1977 he cobbled together a
Saturday page, providing kids with games, puzzles and trivia. Joel became chief editorial
writer and was editor of the Editorial page in 1984.

After retiring in 2002, Joel embarked upon a one-word mission at Highgrove
Elementary School; reading. Day after day, the kindergarteners read while Joel listened. He
was their audience, their cheerleader, their champion. He was a volunteer known everywhere
as Mr. B. He began ordering books and giving them away. After kids discussed what they had
read with Mr. B, they would get another book. He was so giving, in an academic but loving
way. When Highgrove could no longer afford to send the top readers to Disneyland, Mr. B
helped pay over the years. Joel volunteered at Highrove for almost 15 years, and was named
the school district’s volunteer of the year. Though he had cut back his hours, he was still at
Highgrove when the pandemic hit. He hadn’t ruled out going back.

Joel’s memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew
and loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Joel Blain.

| hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
August 25, 2020 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors
Dated: August 25, 2020

Kecia Harper-Ihem Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: %WMU _2%\ Deputy

AGENDA NO.

ATTACHMENTS FILED WITH
CLERK OF THE BOARD



MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Spiegel, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly
carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, August 25,
2020 be adjourned in memory of Lynda McClellan, who passed away and was reunited
with the Heavenly Father, on August 3, 2020.

Lynda was born May 4, 1947 in Riverside, California. Lyn played field hockey in
her youth, she also enjoyed painting, ceramics and excelled at any art medium she would
try. She graduated from Wayne High School in 1965, received her Bachelor’s Degree from
Wright State University in 1969, and earned her Maters Degree from University of
Redlands in 1994,

Lynda had over 45 years as a public school teacher, she positively impacted the lives
of countless students. She was an active member of Eden Lutheran Church, in Riverside
for over 50 years. She led youth groups, was a member of the choir and she was president
of the women’s group for many years. She was a teacher to thousands, a mentor to many
and a friend to everyone she met. She was very generous, always there for other people,
opening her home and heart to those in need.

Lynda will be remembered for her loving spirit, her giving heart, her warm smile,
her sharp jokes and for her love of life. Lyn’s memory and passionate spirit will live forever
in the hearts of those who knew and loved her. She will be greatly missed but never
forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its
heartfelt condolences to the family of Lynda McClellan.

[ hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
August 25, 2020 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: August 25, 2020
Kecia Harper- Ihem Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Rlversusle State of California.

ﬂw#u _W\ Deputy

AGENDA NO.

ATTACHMENTS FILED WITH
CLERK OF THE BOARD



MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Spiegel, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly
carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, August 25,
2020 be adjourned in memory of Don Donaldson, who peacefully passed away at the age
of 88, in his home, on Friday, July 31, 2020.

Don was an Air Force Veteran who served during the Korean War. He proudly
served our country and never took our freedoms for granted. Over the years, he worked
different types of jobs. The job he enjoyed the most was working on the Apollo programs
in Orange County during the 1960’s.

Don and his wife moved to the Corona, California area in 1964. They quickly got
involved in youth sports, making lots of friends along the way. He was genuine with his
words. He touched many hearts and lives. He will be remembered as a caring father and
friend.

Don’s memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who
knew and loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its
heartfelt condolences to the family of Don Donaldson.

[ hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
August 25, 2020 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: August 25, 2020

Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in

and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: y ) Deputy
AGENDA NO.

ATTACHMENTS FILED WITH
CLERK OF THE BOARD



MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Spiegel, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly
carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, August 25, 2020
be adjourned in memory of Donald R. Gilbert, who passed away peacefully, at the age of 74
on July 11, 2020.

Born November 4, 1944. Don graduated from Ramona High School Class of 1962, he
was a star athlete and scholar. He attended the University of Kansas on a ROTC scholarship.
Don was always proud to play on Kansas University’s football team, with the famous Gayle
Sayer. When he returned to Riverside, his Ramona coach, Fran Bushman, got him a tryout
with the California Angels and he played on the AAA team in Arizona.

Don was drafted and joined the U.S. Marine Corp. During his tour in Vietnam he was
awarded the Bronze Star for Valor and a Purple Heart. After completing his tour in the service
in 1968, he married his sweetheart Norette Goodgame. They were married for 52 years.

Don was an entrepreneur, starting numerous foodservice businesses in the Inland
Empire, and owned the first food truck in the county in 1972. He also co-created the
employment company Auto Careers.

Don was a man of many talents. He was an avid golfer, fisherman, and tennis player.
He was self-taught on the piano, guitar and mandolin. Don wrote poetry and loved to write
limericks for family and friends celebrations. Don’s generosity was not kept just for family.
One Christmas Eve he read of a local family not having gifts for their children, he and his
family drove a car full of gifts to the house. This started a tradition of Christmas parties that
provided gifts for local families and continues to this day.

Don’s memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew
and loved him. His laughter and his life-long loyalty and generosity to family and friends will
be greatly missed, but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Donald R. Gilbert.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
August 25, 2020 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: August 25, 2020
Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: \J?WW W6 Deputy

AGENDA NO.

ATTACHMENTS FILED WITH
CLERK OF THE BOARD



MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Spiegel, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly
carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, August 25, 2020
be adjourned in memory of Francis Glenn Dewey, who passed away peacefully at home
surrounded by his family on August 13, 2020.

Francis Glenn was born August 2, 1926. He was raised in Riverside, California. Glenn
attended Riverside Poly High until he enlisted in the U. S. Navy during WWII in 1943, where
he served on the U.S.S. New Mexico and the U.S.S. Alpine. After leaving the Navy in 1951
he enlisted in the U.S. Marine Corp, where he served with the 5" Regiment in Korea. After
coming back to Riverside in 1952 Glenn was hired as a Fireman for the City of Riverside. He
became a Fire Inspector from 1968 until his retirement, in1979.

Glenn also worked part-time as a truck driver for Campbell Oil in Riverside from 1952
until 2002. He had been a member of Post 79 at the American Legion since 1947, and he was
the oldest living member up until his death. He is survived by his wife of over sixty years,
Rose Marie Dewey and his four children; Bill, Katherine, Frances and Diana.

Glenn’s memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew
and loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Francis Glenn Dewey.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
August 25, 2020 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors
Dated: August 25, 2020

Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

Deputy
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Spiegel, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly
carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, August 25, 2020
be adjourned in memory of William “Bill” Paul Kaftan, who passed away July 21, 2020.

Bill was born February 25, 1949 in Green Bay, Wisconsin, to Fred F. and Virginia K.
Kaftan. Bill graduated from the University of Wisconsin Green Bay, with a degree in Regional
Analysis. He put his skills to work, working for the County of Riverside, and he was employed
until his retirement.

Bill was extremely creative. He was a musician, songwriter, videographer, computer
whiz and inventor. His dry wit and sardonic jokes endeared him to many, even those who were
the occasional targets of his humor. He touched the lives of many people.

Bills Kaftan’s memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who
knew and loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of William “Bill” Paul Kaftan.

[ hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
August 25, 2020 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: August 25, 2020
Kecia Harper-lhem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

-

By \ﬁww 3 Deputy
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Spiegel, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly
carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, August 25, 2020
be adjourned in memory of Danny J. Martin, a community leader in Temecula, who passed
away August 11, 2020, at the age of 62.

Martin spent the majority of his career as a Commercial-Agri-business real estate
appraiser. He served as a winery appraiser and consultant from 1987 until he passed. Martin
was elected to Rancho California Water District’s Board of Directors in 2015, serving as the
board’s Senior Vice President in 2019 and 2020. He was Chairman of the Engineering and
Operations Committee and served on the Finance and Audit Committee. During his tenure,
Martin helped create the CropSWAP Program which provides financial incentives to the
District’s agricultural customers for replacing high-water-use crops with lower-water-use
varieties.

Martin was also a winegrower and one of the region’s biggest champions, serving on
the Temecula Valley Winegrowers Association’s Board of Directors since 2014, and serving
as the Board’s president from 2017-2018. Martin was also at the helm during the Temecula
Valley Southern California Wine Country 50" anniversary in 2018, and when the regions made
the list of Top 10 Wine Getaways, by Wine Enthusiast magazine. Martin was an innovative
and passionate advocate for his community.

Martin’s memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew
and loved him. He will be remembered for his candor, sincerity and dedication. He will be
greatly missed but never forgotten. Martin is survived by his two daughters, Hannah and
Emma.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Danny J. Martin.

[ hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
August 25, 2020 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors
Dated: August 25, 2020

Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

Mmjwr\ Deputy
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Spiegel, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly
carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, August 25, 2020
be adjourned in memory of James Lamberton Mitchell, who passed away August 20, 2020.

James “Jim” Lamberton Mitchell was born June 5, 1936 in Chicago, Illinois. He earned
his bachelor’s degree in history from Stanford University. After Stanford, Jim received a
commission in the U.S. Coast Guard. He was stationed in Panama as part of the U.S Small
Craft Inspection and Training Team, which he later received a Legion of Merit Medal.

After his service in the U.S. Coast Guard, Jim worked as a radio announcer, a TV
consumer reporter and news reporter, for ABC news. Jim and his wife Meryle, moved to
Temecula in 2001, and became very active in the community. He successfully opposed the
“UpZoning” of property immediately adjacent to the wine country.

Jim joined Save Our Southwest Hills and together with the Pechanga Band of Luisefio
Indians and the City of Temecula won a hard fought, fight against a proposed quarry mine on
Pu’eska Mountain. He also arranged local debates for candidates running for Temecula City
Council and the Riverside County Board of Supervisors, and established the Santa Margarita
Group of the Sierra Club.

Jim’s memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew
and loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of James “Jim” Lamberton Mitchell.

[ hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
August 25, 2020 of Supervisors Minutes. '

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: August 25, 2020
Kecia Harper-lhem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Rivef_s_ide, State of California.

By: : Deput
Y (e eputy
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Spiegel, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly
carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, August 25,
2020 be adjourned in memory of Humberto “Bert” Schiaffino Aragon, who passed away
August 4, 2020.

Born April 22, 1959 in Tijuana, Mexico to Humberto and Mary Esther Aragon. Bert
graduated from the University of California, San Diego as a physiology major and attended
medical school in Guadalajara, Mexico. After medical school, Bert met the love of his life,
Kathy. They married and had two beautiful girls, Kathleen “Kattie” and Mary, who
believed their father was the best Dad in the world.

Bert began practicing medicine in 1993 at Tower Medical Group in San
Bernardino. After being there for eight years, he was voted “One of the Best Physicians”
in the Inland Empire. He opened Aragon Medical Center in 2002, helping thousands of
patients over the next eighteen years.

When COVID-19 ravaged the world, Dr. Aragon was brave and selfless. He
continued to serve his community knowing the dangers of the disease and died a hero after
contracting COVID-19.

Bert’s life and memory are honored by his family, friends, neighbors, office staff
and patients. His passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and
loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its
heartfelt condolences to the family of Humberto “Bert” Schiaffino Aragon.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
August 25, 2020 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: August 25, 2020
Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Deputy
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